
 

Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited take no 
responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no representation as to its accuracy or 
completeness and expressly disclaim any liability whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or 
in reliance upon the whole or any part of the contents of this announcement. 

 
PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO THE EXISTING BYE-LAWS 

AND PROPOSED ADOPTION OF THE NEW BYE-LAWS 
 
The announcement is made by Kerry Properties Limited (the “Company”) pursuant to Rule 
13.51(1) of the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong 
Limited (the “Listing Rules”) in relation to the proposed amendments to the existing bye-laws of 
the Company (the “Existing Bye-laws”) and the proposed adoption of a new set of amended and 
restated bye-laws incorporating the proposed amendments (the “New Bye-laws”). 
 
The board of directors of the Company (the “Board”) proposes to make certain amendments to 
the Existing Bye-laws for the purposes of, among others, (i) conforming with the latest Listing 
Rules (including without limitation the Core Shareholder Protection Standards set out in Appendix 
3 to the Listing Rules) and latest applicable laws of Bermuda; (ii) enhancing flexibility to the 
Company in relation to the conduct of general meetings (including providing or updating 
regulations in respect of conducting shareholders’ meetings by way of hybrid meetings or 
electronic meetings) and the adoption of electronic communication, electronic signature, 
electronic proxy and electronic voting, etc.; and (iii) making other consequential and 
housekeeping amendments.  Accordingly, the Board proposes to adopt the New Bye-laws in 
substitution for, and to the exclusion of, the Existing Bye-laws. 
 
The proposed amendments to the Existing Bye-laws and the proposed adoption of the New  
Bye-laws are subject to the approval of the shareholders of the Company (the “Shareholders”) 
by way of a special resolution at the forthcoming annual general meeting of the Company to be 
held on 31 May 2023 (the “AGM”). 
 
A circular containing, among other matters, details of the proposed amendments to the Existing 
Bye-laws, the proposed adoption of the New Bye-laws and the notice of the AGM will be 
despatched to the Shareholders in due course. 
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